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TERM 1 - WEEK 2 2024TERM 1 - WEEK 2 2024

FROM THE LEADERSHIP TEAM

Dear Parents/Caregivers,

Welcome Back! We hope you all had a lovely break and enjoyed some fun times together as

a family. It was wonderful to visit all classes last week and see all the students happy and

settled. Thank you to all the parents who were able to stay for morning tea.

We warmly welcome the following new students to St Patrick’s School and wish them all the

very best as they commence their learning journey here in our wonderful community:

RECEPTION

·         Alina Kandzetovic

·         Chloe Bui

·         Aaron Tran

·         Sophie Gare

·         Harric Tran

·         Elias Hassam

·         Sophiea Nguyen

·         Jassie Masangcay

St Patrick's School
Mansfield Park
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·         Uyen Tran

Year 1

·         Mamadu Bah

·         Uyen Tran

·         Easton Tran

Year 2

·         Othniel Takwende

Year 3

·         Paxton Nguyen

Year 4

·         Ethan Kabaya

Year 5

·         Fatima Bah

·         Roxy Takwende

Year 6

·         Sherveer Gill

We look forward to working in partnership with all families in another exciting year of

learning.

Every year over the Christmas holidays, maintenance occurs to ensure that the school

provides the best facilities for our students. This included:

·         painting refreshment

·         high pressure steam cleaning of pavers on oval side.

·         steam cleaning of carpets

·         window cleaning

·         oval maintenance

·         general yard clean-up

CHILDREN'S BIRTHDAYS



3/6/24, 9:50 AM ENewsletter

https://console.audiri.com.au/console/newsletter/manage 3/23

Children’s Birthdays are an important event. Class teachers will acknowledge your child’s

birthday by singing Happy Birthday and present them with a certificate or sticker. With the

increasing number of food allergies presenting at school, under WHS requirements, staff

have asked that parents do not bring cakes or lolly bags to school.  Thankyou for respecting

this important request.

PERSONAL BELONGINGS

We ask that students do not bring personal belongings to school. The school provides the

equipment that any students require throughout the school day. Please note that if students

bring any personal belongings, the school is not responsible for replacing any broken, lost or

stolen equipment.

MEET THE TEACHER

On Wednesday, 21st February, we will have our “Meet the Teacher” Evening.  The evening is

an opportunity for you as parents to  

·         Find out about the teaching of Mathematics

·         Be presented with the Annual School Performance Report 

·         Meet the teachers 

Please put this important date in your diary. It is important that all families are represented.

The evening will begin at 6.00pm and finish at 7:30pm. Prior to the meeting, we will provide a

sausage sizzle tea. I look forward to seeing you all there. 

COMMUNITY PRAYER

Each Monday, we begin the week with Community Prayer in the Church. All

parents/caregivers are welcome to celebrate with us. Classes take turns in leading us in this

special time.

PUNCTUALITY

It is very important that all students are at school on time. Learning starts immediately after

the bell rings. When students are late, they are missing valuable learning time, particularly in

English and Mathematics, two fundamental subjects to their success.

School times are:

Start time:          

Monday to Friday                                                            8:50am

Finish time:        

Monday, Wednesday. Thursday and Friday               3:10pm



3/6/24, 9:50 AM ENewsletter

https://console.audiri.com.au/console/newsletter/manage 4/23

Tuesday (only)                                                                  2:30pm

Attendance is compulsory and if a child is absent the Front Office must be notified by calling

8303 4500 or by texting 0408 510 583 by 9.30am each day.

If your child is late they MUST report ot the Front Office on arrival.  If a child is going to be

absent for a period of time, there is a form that must be completed. This is a legal

requirement. The form can be collected from the Front Office.  

CANTEEN AND UNIFORM SHOP

The canteen and uniform shop will continue to remain open on Mondays, Thursday and

Fridays only.  Canteen orders will need to be made through QKR app. Please see Maria in the

canteen for help if you are not sure how to use this app.

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE (OSHC) - CAMP AUSTRALIA

OSHC is run by Camp Australia and is available before and after school for parents who need

to drop off or pick up their children outside of these hours. Please contact them to register

and make bookings 1300 105 353 or www.campaustralia.com.au

Before school care hours are 7.00am until 8.30am, after school care hours are 3.10pm

(2.30pm Tuesday) until 6.00pm.

PLAYGROUP

St Patrick’s School offers playgroup on Wednesday and Friday mornings from 9:30-11:30am.

Playgroup is free. Families attending are asked to bring a piece of fruit for snack time. 

Visitors are asked to sign in via the IPAD in the Front Office.

LANGUAGE (LOTE)

All primary schools are expected to teach a language.  In 2024, St Patrick’s School will only be

offering one language. The language we will be teaching this year is Italian.  After exploring

many different avenues to find staff, this choice was made due to the availability of

competent staff who applied.

LIFE EDUCATION

This week, all classes have visited the Life Education Van. The Life Education Van has been

booked to support the students in the social and emotional learning stream. The following

themes were introduced to classes:

·         R/1 & 1/2 - Harold's Friendship

·         Year 2/3 - Growing Good Friends & The Inside Story

·         Year 3/4 & 4/5 - Friends & Feelings & The Inside Story

http://www.campaustralia.com.au/
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·         Year 5/6 - Relate, Respect, Connect

DENTAL FOR SCHOOLS CLINIC

In Week 4, the Dental for School Clinic Van will be visiting St Patrick’s School. This is a free

optional service offered to parents who wish to take the opportunity to have their child have

a dental checkup.  More information will follow.

This year, St Patrick’s School celebrates 60 Years of Catholic Education. We are planning

several events over the year to celebrate this important milestone. Regular updates will be

provided to all families.

 In all things love,

 Barbara Ahern & Gennaro Manella

The Leadership Team

NEW SCHOOL PLAYGROUNDS

During the holidays, the two new playgrounds were completed ready for the new year. The

students have enjoyed discovering the new play spaces. There are a couple of new and

exciting parts that students have asked for and student and staff are working through some

playground rules ensure the safety of all.
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ITALIAN AT ST PATRICK'S 2024

Dear Parents/ Caregivers 

As you are all aware Italian will be the language taught at St Patrick’s for this year. The

children will be provided with a 1 x 40-minute lesson a week. 

It is anticipated that children who are exposed to a second language gain a greater

understanding of a culture other than their own and gain greater awareness of what is

meant by the term “multiculturalism”.  

Exposure to another language also: 

Enriches student’s educational experiences. 

Helps children appreciate and respect their own culture and the culture of others. 

Helps children develop an interest and take pleasure in learning another language. 

Helps develop children’s linguistic, cognitive and social development. 

Helps children develop greater personal confidence. 

Enhances children’s understanding of the functions and structure of their own language. 

 My Learning Intentions for each child in all classes will be to: 

https://enewsletter.audiri.com.au/storage/images/enewsletter/43/35272/vpxAH0EKtX7N31Nd8jHn75f3HGL90MgYEbESXjZq.jpg
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Expose them to the Italian language and culture.  

Cover basic grammar of the language. 

Speak in Italian through song, instruction, basic oral conversations and repetition.  

Read and write basic sentences in Italian according to each child’s abilities. 

Parents can support their children’s learning by showing interest in what they are doing in

class and encouraging them to take pride in their presentation of book work. 

 Sincerely yours  

Mrs. Anna Piantadosi    L.O.T.E. Teacher 
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ST MARTIN'S CATHOLIC
PRIMARY SCHOOL -
GREENACRES - 60 YEAR
CELEBRATIONS

Invitation to former Teaching Staff or Parents of St

Martin's Catholic Primary School, Greenacres.  Please

see attached flyer
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COMMUNITY CORNER

PROGRAM ACTIVITIES AT ST PATRICK’S 2024

Wednesday

Playgroup, family fun for families with children under 5 years from 9.30 – 11.30 am

throughout the terms.

Thursday

 Parent, Conversion, Craft and Support School Group will be held at school each Thursday

from 9am to 11am.

These programs are free, lots of fun, friendly and open to all.  Come and meet new people

and get involved in the school community.

Friday

This program is for children aged 3-5 years old from 9.30 – 11.30 (including Library visit) and

their parents, to support transitions from Kindy to School.

 

Note: Playgroup SA has partnered with the Office for the Early Years (Department of

Education) to provide free development checks for children aged 12 months to 4 years. The

checks provide an opportunity to monitor your child’s development, identify any concerns

and celebrate milestones. A development check helps to monitor whether a child is meeting

the milestones for their age (such as dressing or talking). Please note this is not a health

check.

Please contact Chau Tran 8303 4500 if you would like further information or would like to

book in child development check.
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CAMP AUSTRALIA
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FROM THE FINANCE OFFICER

Hello and welcome to all our new families and a welcome back to our existing families.

I am currently in the process of issuing a school fee statement to all families and this will take

place in the next couple of weeks. I will place a statement in the eldest child’s school bag so

please watch for this.   

We offer direct debit, BPay, EFTPOS and also direct deductions from Centrelink payments to

cater to the changing financial needs of our families at St Patrick’s School. When the direct

debit payment option is selected your school fee payment is calculated over the full school

year right up until the 31st of December 2023. This means smaller payments are required,

making this method the most affordable way to budget for your commitment. Please come

into the office or ring me on 83034500 if one of these options would better suit your

financial requirements.  

School Card 2024 is applied for online. Instructions on how to do this are available at the

front office. Please be aware School Card must be applied for each year.

If at any time you are having trouble meeting your school fee commitment, or have any

queries, please contact me on 83034500 to discuss this matter.

 Christine Lavender

Finance Officer



3/6/24, 9:50 AM ENewsletter

https://console.audiri.com.au/console/newsletter/manage 20/23



3/6/24, 9:50 AM ENewsletter

https://console.audiri.com.au/console/newsletter/manage 21/23

2024 TERM 1 SCHOOL CALENDAR
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 St Patrick's School

 33A Dudley Street,

Mansfield Park SA, Australia

 
 +61 08 8303 4500



info@stpatsmp.catholic.edu.

au

 


www.stpatsmp.catholic.edu.

au
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